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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President       Travis Montgomery        951-244-5193   
            tamontgomery@verizon.net 
Handicap        Chris Wilkeson         951-255-6313 
   1st VP        chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 
Tournaments       Jon Evans            951-244-7924          
   2nd VP      jon.evans3@verizon.net 
Secretary       Ted Horton            951-246-2928 
            tnhorton@aol.com 
Treasurer       Rodney Smith          951-674-1984 
            rsmith@stratwater.com 
Wed. Game      Gary Bradford          951-244-6320 
            fsh4bss@twc.com 
Membership      Greg Brack            951-570-1239           
    Rules     gbrack@msn.com 
Public Relations   Joe Kamashian         951-244-3675 
            jkamashian@ca.rr.com 
Green Com.     Shannon Van Druff       951-244-8848 
            shannon.vandruff@gmail.com 
Social         Steve McCain          951-244-0119 
            mccain4@ca.rr.com 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                February 11 
Spring Kickoff                                 March 17,18 
Presidents Cup                                          April 21 
Men's Club Championship                             June 1,2,3 
Member Guest                                September 8 
Stag Day                                   September 29 
Member-Member                                 November 17,18 
Christmas Tournament                           December 15 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf 

for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian    Jim Magill           951-244-5030 
            jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   
 

SCGA Rep.      Dudley Thompson      951-244-6505 
            jthompson2@aol.com                              
 

Golf Pro        Pat Kemball          951-246-1782 
            patkemball@pga.com 

It’s summer time and it’s hard to believe that we are 
half way through our Men’s Golf Club year.  A lot 
has happened so far.  We held our first tournament 
of the year in February, the Sweetheart  
Tournament, and Dorothy and Joe Washle were 
honored as the “Sweetheart Couple of the Year”.  In 
March we held the Spring Kick-off Tournament to 
get everybody into the swing of spring after winter.  
This tournament provided the winners of the SCGA 
qualifier with Brandon Mojarro and James Pearce 
winning Gross and Chris Wilkeson and Bryon  
Connick winning Net, with both teams going on to 
represent Canyon Lake in the SCGA tournament.  
Dave Wagner and Shannon Van Druff were the  
winners of “A” Flight Gross and Bob Stinson and 
Carlos Ramirez won “B” Flight Gross in the Member/
Member competition. 
With everybody warmed up for competition, the 
President’s Cup kicked-off in late April with Bobby 
Ousterhout winning the President’s Cup and Rich 
Dawson winner of the Vice President’s Cup the last 
week of May.  On June 1 the Men’s Club  
Championship started with a three day competition 
that saw Brandon Mojarro emerge as the Club 
Champion for the fifth year in a row.  
Sponsored by the Canyon Lake Association of Past 
Presidents (CLAPPS), the Beautification  
Tournament was held in June. This tournament  
raises money for the beautification of the golf 
course, the last being the new clock adjacent to the 
first tee and putting green. The tournament raised 
over $4,500 from registration fees, raffle, auction 
and sponsor donations.  Thanks to all of the Men’s 
Golf Club members who participated. 
Not everything was major tournament golf.  Our 
Wednesday Men’s Golf day averaged 75 players 
per week.  A mild and dry winter allowed few frost 
delays and no cancellations due to rain.  With the 
onset of summer, bi-weekly “Horse Races” are  
returning as is “Twilight Golf”.  Watch for the  
announcements and sign-ups for these fun events 
throughout the summer. 
Our next tournament is the Member Guest on  
September 8.  Start planning now to participate and 
look for announcements during the summer. 
Much of the success for the events above is due to 
the hard work of your elected Board of Directors.  
I’ve been amazed at their dedication and hard work, 
much behind the scenes.  These tournaments and 
events take lots of planning and the Board has really 
come through.  Give them a thank you when you 
see them.   
Have a good summer, Travis  



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
2018 Board of Directors 

 
President         Ura Furry        951-244-1910 
              ufurry@verizon.net  
Major Tournament   
       1st VP      Valerie Montgomery 951-244-5193 
              tvmontgomery@verizon.net                  
Handicap         Linda Kamashian   951-244-3675      
       2nd VP    lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Barbara Horrigan   951-244-9379                
              Horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
Recording Secretary                                                        
              Mary Burns      650-766-6765                   
              meburns@juno.com                    
Treasurer         Kathy Homewood   951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership       Norma Yarbrough   951-244-8753 
              normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                                
              Barbara Spraul    951-244-6540 
              dbspraul@yahoo.com                                        
              Sue Sell        951-660-7355 
              suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges    951-244-3984 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com          
Social           Alice Ramirez     951-244-0294 
              alicencj@twc.com                         
              Merilyn Murphy    951-244-3410 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                          January 16 
Valentine Tournament                   February 13 
SB&R Tournament                     February 22 
Presidents Cup                      March 20, 27 
Club Championship                                 April 17, 19, 24  
Member Guest                                                 May 11 
Senior Championship                                  June 12,19 
Couples Eclectic                                          July 17, 24 
Breast Cancer                                               August 14 
Member/Member                          September 11, 13, 18 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 11 
Christmas Tournament                                December 11

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community 

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 6, May 1, August 7, November 6 

President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 
   The theme of this years Fiesta Day was " Cheers to  
50 Year's". Our ladies who participated in the Parade 
showed their patriotism by decorating their carts  
either by the theme or Memorial Day colors. We had 
13 golf carts from the Women's & Niners Golf Club. 
Some husbands rode with them, I did appreciate the 
support for our clubs.  I want to thank Ed Cortez for 
chauffeuring me in his 1969 Buick with my husband 
and 2 granddaughters in the parade.   
   A Big thank you goes to Darlene Cortez for her 
hard work and effort to make this Fiesta Day Booth 
another success. Also to all her volunteers who also 
worked hard and put their time in to support our club. 
It was a successful day even though the price of pizza 
went up this year and from completion of In-N-Out 
Burger being there this year.  Great job ladies. 
   Our most improved golfer for May was Lorrie 
Sjomeling. Our June Low Gross was Marina Stinson 
with 96 and Low Net was Gerry Meeks with 66.   
Congratulations to all of you.    
   The SB&R Play Day was at Menifee Lakes on May 
24th and had 18 players and won 62 points. Canyon 
Lake won $218.00 in points for the first quarter of the 
year. Great job ladies, keep up the good work. 
We will be playing at the Colony on June 28th. So 
hope we have a great day there and a good turn out. 
   Summer is here, so ladies please prepare yourselves 
with appropriate clothing, drink lots of fluids so you 
don't get dehydrated, lots of sunscreen & find that 
shade when you are waiting to hit the ball.   
   Our next tournament is Couples Eclectic on July  
17th and 24th. So get your partner and sign up, its  
always a fun time. Let's have a great turn out. 
   A Big Thank you goes to the CLIPPS for putting 
on the Senior and Super Senior Tournament.  It was 
a 2 day tournament with 37 players.  Our Senior 
Low Gross Champion is Mary Burns and Low Net 
was Valerie Montgomery. The Flight Gross winners 
A- Jeannette Williams, B-Lorrie Sjomeling, C- Ura 
Furry, D- Rita Wacker. The Flight Net Winners was 
A-Gerry Meeks, B-Kathy Voss, C-Barbara Horrigan, 
D-Linda Kamashian. Super Senior Low Net was Ura 
Furry. Congratulations to our Senior Champions and 
all the other winners. Thanks to all that participated. 
   The board meeting has been changed to 1:30pm for 
the rest of the year, so ladies can have a chance to  
eat before the meeting.    
Have a Happy 4th of July and be Safe   
Ura Furry CLWGC President     



MENS DAYS 
Ptnrs BB 2 On 3’s 6/6/18  
    
Dave Shankland 1st A Flt 77 
Bob Stinson   
    
Mike Sanders 2nd A Flt 77 
Gary McKee   
    
Darrell Wetherbee 3rd A Flt 78 
Steve McCain   
    
Jon Evans 1st B Flt 72 
Gary Murphy   
    
Bobby Gunter 2nd B Flt 72 
Walt Popper   
    
Sam Theodora 3rd B Flt 76 
Bill Levis   
    
Jeff Roach 1st C Flt 73 
Joe Strong   
    
Robert Talleksen 2nd C Flt 74 
Oscar Rowland   
    
Carlos Ramirez 3rd C Flt 76 
Norm Morrissette   
    
Nick Valencia 1st D Flt 70 
Jack Gray   
    
Joe Washle 2nd D Flt 73 
Joe Henderson   
    
Robert Tice 3rd D Flt 73 
Brian Helmer   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Gil Cervantez Hole 4  
Jon Evans Hole 10  
Jerry Watson Hole 13  
John Eccles Hole 16  
Bob Stinson Hole 17  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Dennis Franks Hole 2  
Steve Spaeth Hole 5  
Randy Schutz Hole 8  
Chuck Furry Hole 18  

2-2-3 Waltz 5/23/18  
    
Dave Shankland 1st A Flt 135 
Jim Merritt   
Bruce Yarbrough   
Bob Stinson   
    
Jerry Watson 2nd A Flt 139 
Gary Bradford   
Philip Coughlin   
Robert Talleksen   
    
Tom Scudieri 1st B Flt 136 
Mark Holtschult   
David Nickel   
Tom Damato   
    
Jeff Roach 2nd B Flt 138 
Carlos Ramirez   
Joe Strong   
Norm Morrissette   
    
Ron Kelley 1st C Flt 141 
Eric Schrader   
Curt Schneider   
Fred Espinosa   
    
Tom Fuhrman 2nd C Flt 143 
Clive Taylor   
Hugh Wagoner   
Tom Pierick   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Dave Shankland Hole 5, 9, 16  
Ron Kelley Hole 10  
Fred Hemborg Hole 13  
Jerry Watson Hole 14  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Bob Clow Hole 3  
Thom Merry Hole 5  
Bill Hallahan Hole 6  
Robert Talleksen Hole 8  
Steve Spaeth Hole 9, 16  
Roger Kielty Hole 10  
George Douglas Hole 18  
Norm Morrissette  Ptnr, 3  
Joe Strong  Ptnr, 3  

Ptnrs Best Ball  5/30/18  
Shannon Van Druff 1st A Flt 54 
Gil Cervantez   
    
Dave Shankland 2nd A Flt 60 
Bob Stinson   
    
Andrew Quinn 3rd A Flt 60 
Bruce Yarbrough   
    
Brett Geer 4th A Flt 60 
Jason Jernigan   
    
Bobby Gunter 1st B Flt 58 
Walt Popper   
    
John Stubbs 2nd B Flt 59 
Don Potenza   
    
Chuck Newsom 3rd B Flt 59 
Don Raworth   
    
Jim Merritt 4th B Flt 60 
Fred Finger   
    
Tom Fuhrman 1st C Flt 57 
Oscar Rowland   
    
Jeff Roach 2nd C Flt 57 
Joe Strong   
    
Robert Talleksen 3rd C Flt 59 
Bob Pickard   
    
Nick Valencia 4th C Flt 60 
Jack Gray   
    
Thom Merry 1st D Flt 53 
Bob Clow   
    
Tom Damato 2nd D Flt 55 
Harold Larson   
    
Clive Taylor 3rd D Flt 55 
Brian Helmer   
    
Jim Musser 4th D Flt 56 
Ed Doidge   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Brian Boothby Hole 5  
Mark Holtschult Hole 6  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Dennis Franks Hole 3  
Bob Stinson Hole 8  
Thom Merry Hole 9  
Pete Mortensen Hole 12  
Randy Bonner Hole 14  
Jack Gray Hole 15  



2-2-3 Waltz 6/13/18  
    
Dave Shankland 1st A Flt 138 
Bobby Gunter   
Bob Stinson   
Walt Popper   
    
Brian Boothby 2nd A Flt 148 
Rick Halsey   
Jerry Watson   
Bob Mahan   
    
Mike Sanders 1st B Flt 137 
Gary McKee   
Nick Valencia   
Jack Gray   
    
Darrell Wetherbee 2nd B Flt 140 
Steve McCain   
Bill Levis   
Jim Magill   
    
Sam Theodora 1st C Flt 145 
Carlos Ramirez   
Norm Morrissette   
John Petersen   
    
Fred Hemborg 2nd C Flt 147 
Philip Coughlin   
Steve Spaeth   
Rich Moline   
    
Greg Perry 1st D Flt 134 
Jason Jernigan   
Marv Tweedy   
Ed Doidge   
    
Clive Taylor 2nd D Flt 136 
Hugh Wagoner   
David Nickel   
Robert Tice   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Dudley Thompson Hole 2  
Mike Sanders Hole 10  
Matt Williams Hole 11  
Brian Boothby Hole 18  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Pete Mortensen Hole 6  
Bill Miller Hole 7  
Marv Tweedy Hole 8, 14  
Roger Kielty Hole 11  
Bob Pickard Hole 15  

Rotating Ptnrs BB 6/20/18  
    
Jim Merritt 1st A Flt 60 
Fred Finger 2nd A Flt 60 
Jerry Watson 3rd A Flt 61 
Bobby Ousterhout 4th A Flt 61 

   
Don Raworth 1st B Flt 58 
Gary McKee 2nd B Flt 59 
Bruce Wallace 3rd B Flt 59 
Walt Popper 4th B Flt 59 

   
Clive Taylor 1st C Flt 56 
Carlos Rameriz 2nd C Flt 56 
Vern Kelch 3rd C Flt 57 
Nick Valencia 4th C Flt 57 

   
Dennis Franks 1st D Flt 53 
Jim Magill 2nd D Flt 55 
Tom Damato 3rd D Flt 56 
Ed Doidge 4th D Flt 58 

   
   

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Matt Williams Hole 2  
Fred Finger Hole 5  
Bobby Ousterhout Hole 7  
Steve McCain Hole 9  
Larry Drew Hole 12  
Tom Fuhrman Hole 13  
Gary McKee Hole 18  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Carlos Ramirez Hole 3  
Barry Talbot Hole 4  
Fred Espinosa Hole 7  
John Petersen Hole 18  



LADIES DAYS 



The Senior Championship Tournament was held on June 12th and 19th with 36 golfers 
participated. Every one enjoyed a meal prepared by the Country Club Chef. A special 
dessert was made by Maxine Whalen. 
 
The low gross winner over the field was Mary Burns.    
 
Winners of Gross. A flight Jeannette Williams. B flight Lorrie Sjomeling. C flight Ura 
Furry. D flight Rita Wacker. 
 
There was also a low net winner over the field, Valerie Montgomery.   
 
Winners of Net: A Fight 1st place Gerry Meeks. 2nd Marilyn Bridges. B Flight 1st Place 
Kathy Voss.  2nd Cathy Barr and 3rd Judy Thompson. C Flight 1st Place Barbara Hori-
gan. 2nd Linda Hudson and 3rd Joanna Spiller. D Flight 1st Place Linda Kamashian. 2nd 
Betty Henry and 3rd Carol Paulis.  
 
Both first low gross and first low net winners will have their names engraved on the   
trophies in the Club House Trophy Case.   
 
This tournament also included a Super Senior Tournament age 75 plus. Out of 36 
members 22 women qualified. First Place Gross was Valerie Montgomery, 2nd Merilyn 
Murphy. 3rd Alice Ramirez and 4th Maxine Whalen.  First Place Net was Ura Furry. 2nd 
Donna Nunes. 3rd Barbara Horrigan and 4th Betty Henry. 
 
Thank you to the Country Club and Pro Shop for all their help to make the tournament 
run smoothly. 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

Low Gross Winner  
Mary Burns 

Low Net Winner 
Valerie Montgomery 

 





Beautification Tournament Raises Funds  
for Golf Course Improvements 

 
On June 16th the golf community rallied together in support of the annual 
CLAPPS Beautification Tournament. The CLAPPS (Canyon Lake Association of 
Past Presidents) is a group of former Men’s Golf Club Presidents who continue 
to serve the golf community with their annual fund raiser that has raised over 
$70,000 over the past 12 years. 
 
100% of the proceeds of the tournament are spent on improvements on the golf 
course. Recent projects include 11’ tall Street Clock on the putting green, 13 
concrete benches  to replace the deteriorating benches that were removed 
years ago and bronze tee signs on every hole to identify the hole number and 
the yardages. 
 
All this wouldn’t be possible without the support of the golf community including 
the  local businesses and members who generously donated to the event. 
Title Sponsors ($500 and up); Men’s Golf Club, Women’s Golf Club, Canyon 
Lake POA, and Coldwell Banker-Margaret McCoy. In addition to the cash do-
nors there were four generous packages offered for the Raffle and the Auction. 
Todd Theodora donated four box seats behind home plate for an upcoming   
Angel baseball game, PBK Golf Services, Pat Kemball, donated some very nice 
golf equipment, the Oxford Suites/Cypress Ridge group in Pismo Beach and 
Borrego Springs Resort each donated a two night Stay and Play golf package.  
Tee Sponsors; Family Golf Club, Pelorus Capital Management, Miss Emma’s, 
Canyon Cowboy  Restaurant, Pala Mesa Resort, Mike and Robyn Zingg Real 
Estate, Hansen McCoy Real Estate, Niner’s Golf Club, Ted and Nancy Horton, 
BrightView Golf Maintenance, Gene Brown, Jordan and Jennie Ehrenkranz, 
Carlos and Alice Ramirez, Jim and Phyllis Lippen. 
Raffle Sponsors; Advance Auto, Wolfee Donuts, Canyon Lake Barber Shop, 
Canyon Lake Cleaners, Canyon Tailor, 
 
It wouldn’t be a golf tournament without celebrating  the winners. The game was 
a Partner Best Ball in three divisions. The Jack and Jack winners were; First 
Place - Darrell Hartzell and Dave Nickle, Second Place—Brad Fraser and Tom 
Mershon, Third Place -  Jim Magill and Bill Levis. The Jack and Jill winners 
were; A Flight First Place - Anne and Don Norris,  Second Place - Bob and 
Nancy Tice, Third Place -  Donna Nunes and Barry Talbot. Jack and Jill B Flight 
winners were; First Place - Jeannette  Williams and Sam Theodora, Second 
Place - Jeannette Williams (BD) and Jeff Roach, Third Place - Cathy Barr and 
Steve Spaeth. The Jill and Jill winners were Barbara Horrigan and Clair Bond. 
The fourth division was a four person Scramble with First Place going to            
J Wood, B Robbins, Greg Harris and Jordan Ehrenkranz. Congratulations to all 
the winners! 
 
The CLAPPS would like to thank all the participants and the sponsors for     
supporting the beautification of our golf course. 
 
Jim Magill 
CLAPPS President 
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Senior Champion 
Marcus Schonabaum 

Super Senior Champion 
Bruce Yarbrough 

Masters Champion 
Fred Finger 

Flight 1 Net Winner 
Mike Golovich  

Flight 2 Net Winner 
Jeff Taylor 

2018 Club Champion 
Brandon Mojarro 

Flight 3 Net Winner 
Mark Violassi 

Flight 4 Net Winner 
Thom Merry 

2018 Men’s Club Champions 
   

  

  

 

The 2018 Men’s Golf Club Championship was played on the first weekend in June with a field of over 50 players. All golfers competed 
in 4 gross divisions and 4 net divisions. The ultimate winner was Brandon Mojarro who won the prestigious club championship trophy 
by besting the field with outstanding play over four rounds of golf. The four finalist after three days of play went out Sunday afternoon 
for their second round of the day to compete in the championship round in temperatures around 100 degrees. The three other finalists 
were Marcus Schonabaum, Brett Geer and Larry Drew. This is Brandon’s fifth Club Championship in the last five years and his eighth 
win since 2010. 
There are three other Championship flights based on age with Marcus Schonabaum winning the Senior Club Championship, Bruce  
Yarbrough won the Super Senior Championship and Fred Finger won the Masters Club Championship.  
In the four Net Division the winners were Flight One Mike Golovich, Flight Two Jeff Taylor, Flight Three Mark Violassi and the Flight 
Four winner was Thom Merry. They are pictures above with the Head Golf Professional Pat Kemball. 
The awards were presented after the second round on Sunday where everyone enjoyed the delicious buffet meal prepared and served 
by the Country Club staff.  
The tournament planning and coordination was provided by the Men’s Club Tournament Chairman, Jon Evans and the Head Golf  
Professional Pat Kemball who did a wonderful job. 
 
 



 
Be sure to mark your calendar for the weekend of October 6 & 7 for the Canyon Lake City Golf 
Championship. The event has been on hiatus for a few years and is being revived by the golf 
community in an effort to showcase our golf course and crown the best golfer in the City. 
This is an open event to all golfers both near and far who would like to compete for the prestigious 
title of Canyon Lake City Golf Champion. 
 
There will be both a men’s and a women’s competition with multiple flights to accommodate all 
levels of play. The Championship flight will be open to all players who wish to compete for the 
2018 men’s and women’s championship. Other flights will be gross events also and grouped by 
players handicap. Flights will be determined by the number of players.   
 

For more information contact Jon Keigwin at; 
clcitychampionship@gmail.com  

Canyon Lake City Championship  
is Returning to Canyon Lake! 



Canyon Lakes Women’s Golf Club 

Couples Eclectic 
Partners Best Ball      

Open to All Canyon Lake Golf Clubs 

Sign Up With Your Gentlemen Partner    

July 17 & 24, 2018 
Lunch included on the 24th 

Committee: Ina Pickard, Linda Kamashian Judy Thompson 



After Lunch Bunch”               Your Friday game for 38 years…  
 
As you are reading this we are now on our Summer Schedule.  Signups are taken between 7:30 & 8:15AM and our first 
tee time is now 9:00AM.  As usual you can sign in over the phones, 249-4565 or 237-6102 or in the Magnolia Room during 
the signup time. 
 
On our Friday, June 1st game, Tom Pierick and Ed Doidge teamed up to set a new Course Record for Partners Best, 51.  
Congrats to you two! ! ! !  
 
 
Score for the past few weeks were as follows: 
 
 
May 25th – Individual Tin Whistle – 23 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                              “B” Flight 
1 – Bob Clow – 26                                                               1 – Randy Bonner – 23 
2 – Walt Popper – 24                                                           2 – Brian Helmer – 22 
3 – Bob Tallaksen – 22                                                       3 – Jim Magill – 22 
“Losers of the Week – “A” Flt. – Clive Taylor – 13              “B” Flt. – Joe Henderson – 15 
“Skins” – Jeff Roach (#4), Bill Hallahan (#1 & 14), Joe Strong (#5 & 9), Pete Mortensen (#10), Marv Tweedy (#15), & 
Mark Holtschult (#16). 
 Closest to the Pin – Hole #8 – Clive Taylor – 18’6”      Hole #15 – Hal Stiffler – 4’8” 
 
 
 
June 1st – Partners Best Ball – 22 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                    “B” Flight 
1 – Bob Stinson & Hugh Wagoner – 59                     1 – Tom Pierick & Ed Doidge – 53 
2 – Jim Magill & Bill Levis – 60                                   2 – Jim Paulis & Bill Hallahan – 56 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt – Nick Valencia & Bob Tallaksen – 78               “B” Flt. – Bob Tice & Tom D’Amato – 77 
“Skins” – Bob Stinson (?), Dennis Franks (#10), & Ed Doidge (#18) 
“Closest to the Pin” - #8 – Bob Stinson – 11’5”       #15 – Bill Levis – 11’9” 
 
 
 
June 8th – 3 Best Balls of the Foursome – 28 Players 
1 – Sam Theodora, Chuck Hudson, Fred Espinosa, & (BD) Joe Strong – 182 
2 – Vern Kelch, Harry Larson, Marv Tweedy, & Joe Strong – 183 
3 – Tom Fuhrman, Oscar Rowland, Jim Musser, & Tom Pierick - 184 
“Losers of the Week” – Hugh Wagoner, Walt Popper, Bob Clow, & Randy Bonner – 207 
“Skins” – Chuck Hudson (#1), Oscar Rowland ($5 & 12), Vern Kelch (#9), Joe Strong (#10), Jim Musser (#11), 
                 Tom Fuhrman (#14), & Sam Theodora (#16). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Jim Magill (#8), & Randy Bonner (#15). 
 
 
 
June 15th – 4 Man Tin Whistle – 24 Players 
1 – Jim Paulis, Bob Clow, Tom Fuhrman, & Bill Hallahan      
2 – Clive Taylor, Pete Mortensen, Tom Pierick, & BD Bob Clow - 88 
“Losers of the Week” – Bill Levis, Bob Stinson, Nick Valencia, & Chuck Hudson – 71 
“Skins” – Dennis Franks (#1), Bob Tice (#7), Tom Fuhrman (#9 & 13), & Ed Doidge (#16). 
“Closest to the Pin” - #8 - Bill Hallahan (not present to receive award) and Bill Levis on #15 
 
 
 
Quote – “It’s bad etiquette to pick up a lost ball while it is still rolling”.  Samuel Langhorne Clemons.  Mr. Clemons  
was better known as Mark Twain – For those of you who do not fall into the class of the “elderly”, Mark Twain was a world 
famous American writer, entrepreneur, publisher, and humorist.  He passed away at the age of 75 on April 21, 2010. One 
of his better known works was “The Adventures of Tom Sawyer”. 
 



Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 

June 6, 2018 
MINUTES 

 
Call to Order:  President Travis Montgomery called the meeting to order at 1:40 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Attendance:  Present were President Travis Montgomery, 2nd VP Jon Evans, Directors Gary Bradford, Ted Horton, Steve 
McCain, Joe Kamashian, and Shannon VanDruff.  Absent were Director Brack, Treasurer Rod Smith and 1st VP Chris 
Wilkeson.  A quorum was present.  4 members attended. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by Director Kamashian and approved “to accept the 
May 2, 2018 meeting minutes as submitted”. 
 
Director of Golf Report:  Pat Kemball – Absent 
 
Golf Course Superintendent Report:  Mark Louder - Absent  
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley Thompson – No report 

 
Secretary’s Report: Secretary Horton reported that all correspondence is current and all supplies are on hand. 
• Get well cards in May:  None 
• Sympathy cards in May:  None 
Secretary Horton reported that the CLMGC Financial Review (audit for YE 2017) has been completed thanks to Barry Talbot 
who led and guided us through the procedure.  A full report will be made at the July 11, 2018 CLMGC Board meeting. 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Rod Smith – absent 
President Montgomery reported that an extension to file 2017 taxes has been approved and the accountant is now ready to 
file.  The Treasurer’s report will be presented when Treasurer Smith can attend the next meeting. 
 
Handicap Report:  President Montgomery reviewed Vice President Wilkeson’s report, noting that during the month of May 
2018:  104 indexes went down; 82remained the same; 60 went up; 4 members have no index; and, 11 members have a  
local index (over 36.4).  1,033 rounds were posted by 185 members; 15 rounds were not posted; 9 cards were turned in with 
the wrong date or had no date. 
Member Jim Magill requested clarification of the Wednesday Game rules for participants using the Green tees.  President 
Montgomery noted that the Game, the Skins and the Hole in One are open to all players in the Wednesday Game as fol-
lows:   
• Eligibility in the Game – Participants can use any tees.   
• Eligibility in the Hole in One & Skins – Participants with an index of 0-28.0 must play from the Blue tees; Players with an 

index of 28.1-36.4 can play from the White tees or Blue tees; Players with an index of 36.5 and greater can play from the 
Green, White or Blue tees.       

 
Major Tournaments:  Director Evans reported the following: 
President’s Cup – April 21, 2018 – the tournament was successfully completed without fanfare. 
CLMGC Championship Tournament – 55 Members participated in the tournament, but only 32 attended the dinner, resulting 
in a slight profit for the event. 
City of Canyon Lake Championship Tournament – proposed for October 6, 2018.  Canyon Lake CC golf clubs are  
supporting the event and will petition the POA, City and Local Businesses for financial and marketing support. 
2018 CLAPPS Beautification Tournament – scheduled for Saturday, June 16th with an 8:00 AM shotgun start.  Lunch, 
awards, raffle and silent auction will follow golf, starting at approximately 12:30 PM.  All proceeds from this tournament are 
used to beautify the golf course.  Recent improvements include the clock at the practice green and the benches on the tee 
boxes. 
• Immediate Past President Bill Levis requested that the CLMGC financially contribute to the tournament.  It was moved 

by Director Kamashian, seconded by Director Bradford and approved “to donate $1000.00 to the 2018 CLAPPS  
Beautification Tournament”.  The contribution is a budgeted expense. 

2018 Member Guest – scheduled for September 8, 2018.  Past participation has been weak and as a result a number of 
suggestions were discussed: 
• Could Temecula Valley Clubs be invited to participate in conjunction with the regular Member Guest; 
• The event needs to be extra special if we are inviting guests to travel any distance; 
• Could the event be cooperative with the Family Club; 
• Could the event allow Member/Member play; 
• 2 days – Friday & Saturday if the course is available.  Morning or afternoon?  Director Evans will check with Pat  

Kemball.  It was suggested that the event be only one day until it is built up; 



CLMGC Low Net Champion – participation of our Low Net Champion in the SCGA Championship was discussed.  It was 
noted that the Club pays the entry fee for the Club Champion and the Senior Champion to this tournament.  After  
discussion, it was moved by Director Bradford, Seconded by Director McCain and approved “that the CLMGC will pay the 
$150 entry fee for the Club Low Net Champion to participate in the SCGA event”. 
 
Wednesday Game:  Director Bradford reported May contributions of $75 to the Veterans’ Day fund and $209 to the Picnic 
fund.  Play averaged 70 (49, 71, 70, 70 & 86) players per day in May. 
Director Bradford reported spending $30 on printer cartridges and noted that the imaging unit on the printer will need to be 
replaced at an estimated cost of $210.  
• It was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by Director Kamashian and approved “to purchase a new printer”. 
• $110.86 was spent on computer repair. 
• We still need to upgrade the internet capability in the Magnolia room; President Montgomery will address the issue 

with POA Management. 
• New Tournament Computer Software is being researched.  Director Bradford will contact the SCGA to learn more 

about the USGA Tournament Package that is available to SCGA Member clubs. 
Director Bradford reminded the members that there will be no Wednesday Game on July 4, 2018. 
 
Membership & Rules:  President Montgomery presented Director Brack’s report noting that there are 250 members and 
that 87 renewals were done online (34.8%).   
There were no rules issues in this period. 
 
Public Relations:  Director Kamashian reported that he is working with the City Championship Committee to obtain  
sponsorships and support from the POA and City.  The event will be an all-Gross event flighted by handicaps.  The event 
is fully supported by CLMGC, Family Golf, Women’s Golf and Women 9ers. 
The New CLMGC Banner will be placed in the store room, available for use when needed. 
 
Green Committee: Director VanDruff reported that:  
• Most of the Acacia bushes behind the green on Hole 5 have been removed by TWG; 
• Rabbits continue to be a problem on the 5th green; 
• Mark Louder & team will be adding plants along the Men’s 8th tee on the right as you walk up the steps; 
 
Social Committee:  Director McCain reported that golf participation was weak (only 7 from the Men’s Club, 15 from the 
Women’s and 9ers Clubs and 2 from TWG).  The participants enjoyed the day and felt that it was successful.  Director 
McCain reported expenses as follows: 
• Candy – 24 x $13.99 (5.75 lbs bags) = $335.76 
• Flags & balloons & helium = $99.82   Total = $435.58 
Participation in the 2019 Fiesta Day Parade was questioned.  After discussion it was moved by Director Kamashian,  
seconded by Director Bradford and approved “that if golf decides to participate in the 2019 Fiesta Day Golf Car Parade, 
CLMGC contribute $500.00 for the cost of candy only (not balloons and flags).  Participants will be responsible for  
decorating their own golf cars”.  
 
Director McCain noted that many participants followed the final group of the Club Championship on the back nine and that 
the meal and award ceremony after tournament completion was well attended, “the way it should be”. 
 
President’s Report:  President Montgomery discussed the following: 
Proposed Board Appreciation Dinner – President Montgomery thanked the Board Members for their efforts and  
volunteering time.  He suggested that the CLMGC sponsor a Board and Golf Staff Appreciation dinner or lunch.  Details 
will be worked on and a proposal will follow at a later date. 
 
New Business:  
Course Records Discussion – the suggestion that CLMGC should designate a member of the Board to keep track of 
course records was discussed: 
• Who owns the record – CLMGC, Family Club, After Lunch Bunch, etc., etc.  CLMGC Board suggests that records 

should be attributed to the Club sponsoring the event.  The POA possibly needs to track the Course Low Gross  
Record. 

 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday – July 11, 2018 – 1:15 p.m. 
Meeting Adjournment:  It was moved by Director Evans, seconded by Director Kamashian and approved “to adjourn at 
3:30 PM”. 
Respectfully submitted:                                                     
Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Board Meeting Minutes 

June 5, 2018 
 

Call to Order:  1:10 
 
Roll Call:   Present:  Ura Furry, Valerie Montgomery, Kathy Homewood, Linda Kamashian, Mary Burns, Barbara Horrigan, 
Barbara Spraul, Norma Yarbrough, Alice Ramirez, Merilyn Murphy 
 
Absent: Marilyn Bridges, Sue Sell 
 
Pledge of Allegiance Led by Lila Gann 
 
Minutes:    A motion was made by Norma Yarbrough and seconded by Merilyn Murphy to approve the minutes as pre-
sented from the May 08, 2018 Board Meeting.  The motion we approved by all in attendance with none opposed. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
President Ura Furry 
I want to thank Maxine Whalen, Donna Nunes, Norma Yarbrough and Sue Sell for the wonderful Member/Guest Tourna-
ment.  The theme, breakfast, lunch and prizes were very nice. We had 72 participants.  I would also like to thank Gary Sell, 
Bruce Yarbrough and Barry Talbert for assisting with the wine service at lunch.  The beautiful scarf was a great tee prize 
and the lighthouse centerpieces were such a creative idea. Thanks to all the members who participated.  
The Fiesta Days Parade was very nice, thanks to those who brought their golf carts to participate in the parade for our 
club.  Women’s golf had 13 decorated golf carts in the parade, thanks to the 9’ers Club for providing 6 of them.   
I have passed out a survey form to each member.  This survey is a way to gather information as to how we as a club can 
get more participation in our Tuesday Play as well as tournament participation. 
 
Treasurer Kathy Homewood 
The treasurers report was distributed for review to the members present.  The report demonstrated it balanced with the 
current bank statement.  Upon a motion properly made, seconded and carried, the Treasurers Report was approved as 
presented. 
 
Major Tournament Chair:  Valerie Montgomery 
Thanked the Member/Guest Tournament Committee.  The Senior Tournament is next on  June 12 and 19.  The last day to 
sign up is today, June 05. 
 
Handicap Chair:   Linda Kamashian 
The club is doing a good job posting their scores, there were 21 posting errors in the past month. 
Most improved golfers are: Lorrie Sjomeling, Mary Burns, Linda Kielty, Mimi LaRosa, Julie Faia, Kathy Voss 
Tuesday Tournament:   Barbara Horrigan 
Low Gross: Marina Stinson 96    Low Net: Gerry Meeks  66 
 
Recording Secretary:   Mary Burns (Nothing to report) 
 
Membership: Norma Yarbrough 
A donation of $550.00 was sent to S.A.F.E from the Member/Guest Tournament.     
 
Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell. (Nothing to report) 
 
Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges (Not Present) 
 
Social Chair Alice Ramirez/Merilyn Murphy 
The decorations are ready for the Senior Tournament 
 



Guest Presentation. Joe Kamashian 
Mr. Kamashian had two items for discussion with the members.  The Beautification Tournament is in a few weeks.  The 
Tournament Committee is seeking a donation from the CLWGC to help pay for the projects proposed by the Beautifica-
tion Committee.  The Board approved a donation of $500.00. 
On October 6 & 7, there will be a City Championship Golf Tournament played at Canyon Lake Golf Course.  There will 
be Men’s and Women’s divisions, it will be a gross event, flighted by handicap. The organizers are asking for help to find 
participants from our club and invites from the outside.  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Greens Committee Linda Johnson - WGC Representative 
Tee Boxes:  Bright View is scheduled to redo two tee boxes this year:  Those two have yet to be determined. Hole # 17 
and 13 were discussed as possibles..Hole #4:  The fairways are being mowed closer to the green tees.  The broken 
curbing behind the green has been removed.  Hole # 5:  Most of the Acacia plants behind the green have been re-
moved, more work will be done to keep the rabbits from returning to this area.Hole #6:  The broken wall by the rest room 
will be repaired by the POA.  Enlarging the cart path by the green will be a possible  project for TWG when they return in 
the fall.Hole # 8:  New plants for this area will be presented to the committee next month.  Hole # 9:  The TWG will check 
and repair the chicken wire fencing along the split rail fence.  The owl house will be removed by the POA.The rough is 
being mowed 1 ¼”, fairways 4/10”  the new mowers have enabled increased mowing.  The greens have been vertical 
cut, this should increase speed of the roll.  Bunkers are raked 4 times per week.    The parking lot project should be 
started by this summer. 

Pat Kemball: Golf Course Professional 
Pat was not in attendance, President Furry reported that the Golf Course will have a Father’s Day Special, Discounted 
Golf and Special Lunch Discounts in the Club Restaurant.  
 
Sunshine  Lila Gann    (Nothing to Report) 
 
SB&R Darlene Cortez 
Our club participants won a total of $218.00 in the last quarter of play.  In May we competed at Menifee Lakes Golf 
Course, our June competition is at The Colony.  
 
SCGA Delegate  Ina Pickard (Not Present) 
 
CLIPPS   Valerie Montgomery 
Working on the Senior Tournament. 
 
18 Hole/Niners Liaison           Barbara Spraul (Nothing to Report) 
 
Big Sister/Little Sister          Ellie Clow (Not Present) 
 
Old Business 
Fiesta Days posed a problem for many of the clubs who sold food to residents who attended  
Fiesta Days.  The organizers allowed a club to use an IN and Out Truck with their employees to provide burgers. After 
much discussion, it was recommended that if any member has an issue with this, they should contact the Fiesta Days 
organizers with their concerns.  
 
New Business 
Recommendation was made to move the Board Meeting start time to 1:30, to allow members to finish lunch before the 
meeting. The Board agreed to the new start time. 
 
Meeting Adjourned 2:11pm 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary E. Burns 
Recording Secretary 
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